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 regarding the draft 
conclusions on the identification and legal consequences of peremptory norms of general 
international law (jus cogens). 

 
Several rounds of informal consultations were held on 28 October, and 1 and 8 

November, respectively. These were accompanied by extensive bilateral exchanges as well as 
exchanges in different format with interested delegations. All these settings demonstrated 
seemingly irreconcilable views of 
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matter of the negotiation of a draft resolution would need to be considered �D�W���Q�H�[�W���\�H�D�U�¶�V���V�H�V�V�L�R�Q 
of the Sixth Committee. 

 
I understand that the Bureau has considered and endorsed the recommendation to 

continue the work on a draft resolution at next year�¶�V���V�H�V�V�L�R�Q, and that an additional provision 
to that end will be introduced in the draft resolution on the report of the International Law 
Commission on the work of its seventy-third session, to be considered for adoption later this 
morning. 

 
A message was sent to all delegations earlier this Tuesday explaining the situation, and 

the recommendation I made to the Bureau. It is my understanding, from the various indications 
I have received from delegations since then, that there exists general support in the Sixth 
Committee for the proposed procedural way forward, which would, inter alia, allow for 
consultations between delegations also during the intersessional period.  

 
Dear colleagues, 
 
Notwithstanding the difficulties and challenges that the coordination of this draft 

resolution has entailed, allow me to thank you 


